[bookmark: _GoBack]					Minutes
			Chester Energy Team Meeting
				Monday, May 9, 2016

Members: Sandy Prisloe, Rick Holloway*,Pat Woomer, Peter Harding, Justin Hardy*, Lauren Gister (ex officio)          (* not in attendance)
Guests: Ed Meehan, Bill Bernhart and Jim Schaefer (Fire Chief)
Meeting was called to order at 9:05 AM
1)Approval of minutes- Minutes of April 11 were approved.
2)Streetlights-
a. No response has been received from Eversource with revised inventory and valuation of existing streetlights. Plans are to proceed with this purchase once the new valuation is received. Lauren indicated that the new budget includes $75,000 for this purchase.
b. The group proceeded to draft a RFQ to be used to solicit bids for the installation of replacement LED’s. A proposed format from CCM (Andy Merola) was reviewed for use. It appears to meet our needs with some additions and changes:
· Bid will be available to any qualified vendor. The list to include the CCM 				recommended vendors.
· Addition of “lowest qualified bidder” to the selection criteria.
· All questions and answers are to be in writing and available to all.
· Establish a firm installation schedule and timetable.
· Accepted bid price to be good for 6 months.
	Final draft to be worked on by Ed with Peter providing a new financial analysis chart.

c.Maintenance proposals and costs will be included in the RFQ from the vendors. We will not pursue independent maintenance costs until we get proposals from vendors. Note: Emergency repairs will continue to be provided by Eversource, with billing to the Town per published procedure. Town will have insurance coverage for costs above deductible ($1000 per occurrence). Additional insurance cost for the purchase will be minimal.
3) Town electricity purchasing will remain with Eversource for now. This will be re-evaluated at August Meeting after the effect of the July rate decrease is known. Other options and the CCM purchasing program will be reviewed.
4)Solar options and expansions at both the CES and the Firehouse were discussed. Green Skies and Aegis have been requested to quote on a PPA basis ( no upfront cost with sharing of the savings). These will be available at our June meeting. 
5) Old Business:
Fire House roofing information was provided by the Chief. Team will proceed with both the solar PPA and a C-Pace proposal to get attractive financing  for the boiler and other needed improvements ,along with a Town owned solar system install.
Town Hall Insulation Project is completed. Evaluation of the effectiveness will wait until next heating season, but air conditioning costs this Summer will be reviewed.
Library Building project is ongoing. No energy input to be required until design is approved.
Clean Community pledge agreement will be met by purchasing REC’s for the next fiscal year. A quote for this purchase ($270.00 last year) will be sent this week.
	CES update was not available.
6)New Business:
Chester Village West electricity usage project that Bill Bernhart (new Energy Team member and resident) has taken on was discussed with recommendations. 
“Wilton Go Green” website and program was discussed for possible incorporation into Conservation and Energy efforts in Chester.
There was no audience of citizens.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 AM.

		Next Meeting June 13, 2016.

	
